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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
As this is the final newsletter for the year, I wanted to thank the children for their kindness and the care they show to one 
another and their hard work in their learning. We are very proud of them and they can be relied upon to be great ambassadors 
for the school when they represent the school in sporting and other external activities. In addition, we will really miss our 
fantastic Year 6 children when they move on at the end of this term. They have been great assets to the school and we wish 
them all the very best for the future. 
 
I am also grateful to our amazing staff, who go the extra mile for the children and work together to maintain the family feel of 
the school, have high expectations and help the children to thrive. There are several TAs who will be leaving us in the summer at 
the end of their temporary contracts: Mrs Rice, Mrs Oram, Jo Walker and Miss Ferris. Also Mrs Arnott (SMSA) will be retiring. We 
wish them all the very best for their future ventures. In September, we look forward to welcoming 3 new members of staff to 
the team: Mr Feaster (Deputy Headteacher); Miss Maddocks and Mrs Cooke (TAs).  
 
After more than 20 years of exceptional service, Mrs Windmill (DHT) will be retiring at the end of term. Mrs Windmill has taught 
most of the children in the school when they were in Reception and has helped to set them off on their way to a successful 
school journey. We will miss her dedication to the children of Wickwar and her not insubstantial costume collection for project 
events and World Book Day!  
 
Thank you to all the parents and carers. We really appreciate your engagement and the time and effort given to help with 
reading with children and helping with activities (such as sewing); running or supporting with clubs; working with the Friends of 
AHS to host and organise enjoyable and enriching experiences for the children and their families and being part of the Parent 
Council. We say a fond farewell to almost 30 of our longstanding families this year (as their youngest child leaves in Y6) – some 
have been part of the community for more than 2 decades. We wish them all a happy and healthy future. 
 
Our last day of term is Tuesday 22nd July. We wish you all a great summer and hope there is plenty of sunshine for picnics in the 
park, camping and playing tin the garden. 
 
Kind regards - Mrs Deb Williams - Headteacher 
 

Dates for your diary 
 
Week 7 
Mon 14th July – Y6 bikeability group 
Mon 14th July – Y6 performance to parents 
Weds 16th July – after school Friends’ Lucky Dip 
 
Week 8 
Mon 21st July -Cup assembly 
Mon 21st July -Friends’ Krispy Kreme sale after school 
Tues 22nd July – Y6 leavers’ assembly to school 
Tues 22nd July – non-uniform day – donation to the Friends 
Tues 22nd July – end of term and school year 
 
Please see teachers’ weekly newsletters for more information 
about specific class activities. 
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INSET days for 2025-26 
Monday 1st September 
Friday 24th October 
Monday 24th November 
Friday 28th November 
Monday 5th January 
 

 Thank a member of staff. As you know our 
wonderful staff work very hard every day for the benefit 
of the children. We have received a lot of end of year 
‘thank you’ messages already through ‘Thank a Teacher’ 
website. These are very much appreciated and mean a 
lot to staff.  

https://thankateacher.co.uk/  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term’s Value 

 
 

 

Lunch updates & special menus 

New menu has been added to ScoPay for Autumn/Winter 2025/26. 

Reminder: please pre-book all meals the day before on Scopay. 

Toast is now available to book for years 1 – 6 on Scopay for Term 1 
2025/26. 

Clubs for next term 

Please see information about clubs in a recent email from Mrs 
Packer – Admin. 

The schedule for next term will be posted in the News and Events 
section of the website soon 
https://www.alexanderhoseaprimary.co.uk/page/?title=News+%26a
mp%3B+Events&pid=3      

Thank you to everyone who has run clubs for our wonderful children 
this year. 

 

Friends of AHS – 100 club relaunches 
 

 
We’re excited to relaunch the 100 Club as part of 
our fundraising efforts—giving you the chance to 
win big while supporting a great cause! 
 
Sign up by 11th July to be in with a chance of 
winning £75, £30 or £15 in one of our quarterly 
draws taking place in July, October, January and 
April. 
 
It’s easy to join:  Catch us at our upcoming 
fundraisers to pick your lucky number!  
 
Or email us at committee@friendsofahs.org 
 
Support us—and maybe treat yourself if your 
number comes up! 

 

 

Thank you very much to Mr Bateman for 
making our new Friendship Bench. It looks 
amazing! 

Mrs Hathaway has been working hard on 
the decoration for the bench. The design 
includes ideas from the children in Topaz, 
Ruby and Jet. The bench is already looking 
beautiful and will be officially revealed in 
September. 
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Friends of Alexander Hosea 

Our next meeting is 9th September 2025 at 6pm in the school library, please do come along. 

Upcoming events: 

After school sales – New academic year TBC 
 
Ice cream sales – we aim to hold every Friday, weather permitting. 

Krispy Kreme donuts – 21st July, pre orders and on the day sales 

Non-school uniform – 22nd July – in return for a donation to Friends 

We cannot hold these events without the much-needed support of parent volunteers, please look out on our 
socials for links to sign up. These are also below. 

https://signup.com/go/KuyjCVE - Ice cream sale volunteers 
You are welcome to contact us via the channels below: 
📧 committee@friendsofahs.org 
📱 Friends community WhatsApp group (please contact one of the committee members to be added) 
* Friends Facebook page 

Expenditure 

With thanks to all your fundraising efforts and continued support we are pleased to say we have been able to 
fund the below for our school: 

 Renovation of the school library 
 Class funds of £150 per class for new environment resources 
 Handwriting pens for September 
 Year 6 leavers gifts 
 A new set of bee bots for KS1 learning 
 Current academic year music lessons 
 Bikeability for year 6 children 
 Topaz playground upgrades 

Future event ideas 

Please let us know if you would be interested in running one of the events below or if you have an event you 
would like to bring forward. 

 Halloween quiz 
 Family disco 
 Colour run 
 Christmas disco 
 Adult bingo night 
 Crisp sales 
 Smarties tube change  
 Grow a pound 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yate Library Challenge 

Mrs Fisher from Yate Library to launch the Summer Reading Challenge.  

https://myyate.co.uk/yate/yate-library  

 


